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Athens, 22nd of February 2013 

 
 

Product Recall Information Notice  

  
Hellenic Food Authority (EFET) and more specifically its Regional Directorate in Attiki, 

following further investigation on consumer complaint and in collaboration with the General 

Chemical State Laboratory, proceeded to official sampling in the retail shop of the company 

“JUMBO S.A.” situated in the region of Tavros (12 Kiprou str and Xanthou).  

EFET proceeded to sampling of various colours of the candy product with trade name “CC 

55028-CANDY CANE 28 / ΓΛΕΙΦΙΤΖΟΥΡΙ ΜΠΑΣΤΟΥΝΙ” with best before date 09.2014 and 

lot number 254121 ΝS.  

According to analysis, only the candy cane with colored white-deep red was found to be 
non compliant with the legislation, since the candy was found to contain the food colours 

Ε129, Ε122, Ε124 and Ε102, without bearing them in labeling. Furthermore, the labeling did 

not include the additionally warning information for these colours: “Ε102, Ε124, Ε129 & 

Ε122: May have an adverse effect on activity and attention in children”. 

 

Consumers who have in their possession the aforementioned product (white-deep red 

colored candy can) are asked not to consume it. Photo of the product is given below.   

 


